Knights of Columbus

Queenship of Mary 

Council 12004
Minutes of Meeting of  July  12th, 2016
Meeting was called to order by Grand Knight  at 8:00 pm. with a prayer and pledge of allegiance.
Officers Present: Grand Knight Peter Pfister, Deputy Grand Knight Fran O'Connell, Chancellor Tom Schamper, Warden Gary Hyer, Advocate Perry Straley,  Inside Guard Bob Krupskas, Trustee Henry Wieck and Recorder Frank Austin.  Others excused.
Minutes of previous meeting:  Minutes of previous meeting approved as e-mailed.  
Admissions:  None  

Chaplain's Report:  The weekly Gospel  message and homily were read and discussed.
GK’s Report:

Appointment of directors. Brother Herm Derks recently sent a notice for new directors. These positions need to be filled shortly.  DGK Fran O'Connell added that he would be the liaison for the Habitat for Humanity project.

Update of calendar events:

· Social Meetings- every other Tuesday are still being considered in respect of use of the church hall.
· International Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, October 22.
· Pancake Breakfast- 5th Sunday- October 30th 2016, and Jan. 29th and April 30th in 2017.  Brother SK Gary Hyer noted that we should consider honoring a church member at these breakfasts.
· Lenten Fish Dinners- March 3 and 17th, 2017.

Make Church Matter Survey.  Knights need to provide response to the church survey by July 29th. Next meeting will be a business meeting on July 26th.
Update on Porbeni Family. GK noted he discussed with Monsignor the Knights support of any church fund raiser for this family due to the fire that destroyed their home. No fund raiser is being considered at this time. Lucy Anderson is assisting the family with new furniture for their new home. In particular, the Knights may be needed to help transport a youth bedroom set. In discussion, use of a pick-up truck or trailer was seen as necessary.
Membership Directory. GK noted that he is looking for assistance in developing and distribution of a membership directory - with phone numbers and e-mail and mailing  addresses.
Cook-out at Great Expectations in Somerset. Brothers Herm Derks and Frank Austin are planning to go with members of our St. Vincent de Paul Society to go to this facility to provide lunch. Trustee Henry Wieck will  arrange for the purchase of hamburgers, hot dogs, buns, and accessories.
Installation of officers.  This is under consideration and must be completed by Sept. 1. GK will solicit dates by e-mail. (Post meeting, Tuesday August 9th was chosen). 
Financial Secretary  Report (provided to GK by e-mail for reading at the meeting):

1. The 990N (Federal Tax) was accepted and is posted for 2015.

2. Submitted the Officers Report (185) for 2016-2017.

3. Received checks for the Intellectual Disabilities Drive. Included a cover letter and mailed to the appropriate parties (AIR, ARC, Alternatives, & NJ Autism).

4. In receipt of bill from Supreme for Capita and Culture of Life donations ($327.25). Will present to Treasurer, when he returns. 

5. Looking for volunteers (new blood) to head up Service Programs (Directors). Especially in need for Retention and Recruitment. 

Treasurers' Report: No report. 
Trustee's Report: Brother Henry Wieck noted that he is awaiting the report of the Financial Secretary for the year-end audit report.
Committee Reports: Chancellor Tom Schamper noted that he has not heard back from our seminarian (Tim Eck) as to our invitation to attend a meeting.
Report of 4th Degree: 

· This year's 4th Degree Exemplification is expected to be in November. Applications are due before October. If interested, please see GK. 

· Trip to Knights of Columbus Headquarters and Museum in New Haven. Bus trip for all Knights is being planned by the Assembly for Saturday August 20th. Cost is $77. Please let  GK know if you are interested. 

· Magnets supporting the Police are still available ("Shoulder to shoulder with our brothers in blue"). 

For the good of the order: GK asked if anyone is in need of our prayers. 

Noted illnesses:  Continued prayers for John and Jeanette Wiegartner's family and  for Tom Schamper's wife having back surgery. Brother John thanked us for the fruit basket and our support to his family. Also, he noted that our agent, Henry Angelucci was very helpful in regards to his father. 
Noted support:  for the Porbeni family and for the Dallas police and all police protecting us. 
Closing. The meeting was closed with "Peace Prayer" of St. Francis. All Knights are asked to pray this prayer from July 14th to July 22nd. 

 Meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted

 SK Frank Austin, Recorder 
